
COMMISSIONERS MEETING 

APRIL 13, 1998 

 

 

THE COMMISSIONERS MET IN THE CITY COUNCIL CONFERENCE ROOM OF THE 

MARION MUNICIPAL BUILDING, 301 S. BRANSON STREET, MARION, INDIANA 

46952 AT 9:00 A.M. ON APRIL 13, 1998. 

 

IN ATTENDANCE WERE COMMISSIONERS DAVID GLICKFIELD AND WALTER 

WOOD, COUNTY AUDITOR JUDY CARMICHAEL, COUNTY CLERK KAREN WEAVER, 

HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT JOHN WEBSTER AND RANDY McPIKE OF WBAT. 

 

DAVID GLICKFIELD CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 9:08 A.M. 

 

WALT WOOD MADE A MOTION TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF APRIL 3, 1998 AND 

APRIL 6, 1998, AND TO APPROVE THE CURRENT CLAIMS AND CURRENT PAYROLL.  

DAVID GLICKFIELD SECONDED THE MOTION AND THE MOTION CARRIED. 

 

WALT WOOD MADE A MOTION TO APPROVE THE MAINTENANCE REPORT FOR 

THE WEEK OF APRIL 6TH.  DAVID GLICKFIELD SECONDED THE MOTION AND THE 

MOTION CARRIED.  MR. WOOD MENTIONED THAT THE MAINTENANCE 

DEPARTMENT WAS CURRENTLY WORKING WITH A SKELETON CREW. 

 

JOHN WEBSTER REPORTED ON THE HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT STATING THEY 

WERE HAND SEALING, PATCHING, DIGGING OUT CULVERT PIPES AND PICKING 

UP TRASH.  HE ANNOUNCED THE PRE CAST CONCRETE FOR THE WALKWAY ON 

"D" STREET BRIDGE WAS BEING PLACED, THAT BILL SOLOMON HAD DONE A 

SURVEY ON COUNTY ROAD 1125E BETWEEN STATE ROAD 9 AND 100E AND THAT 

THE DIRT WORK WAS COMPLETE AND READY TO POUR THE DECK APPROACHES 

ON BRIDGE #181. 

 

COUNTY CLERK KAREN WEAVER PRESENTED THE LIST OF POLING PLACES FOR 

THE PRIMARY ELECTION AND STATED THAT MONROE 2 WAS A NEW PRECINCT 

AND THE PLEASANT 2 VOTING HAD CHANGED FROM SWEETSER TOWN HALL TO 

PLEASANT TOWNSHIP FIRE DEPARTMENT. THERE ARE 62 PRECINCTS.  THESE 

WERE TO BE APPROVED BY THE COMMISSIONERS AND ADVERTISED IN TWO 

NEWSPAPERS.  WALT WOOD MADE A MOTION TO ADVERTISE ALL POLING 

PLACES, AND TO HAVE MINUTES SHOW THAT THE COMMISSIONERS AGREE WITH 

THE CLERK'S INTERPRETATION OF I.C.3-11-8-7.  DAVID GLICKFIELD SECONDED 

THE MOTION AND THE MOTION CARRIED.   

 

MRS. WEAVER AND THE COMMISSIONERS DISCUSSED HAVING THE "MYTHICAL 

CHUTE" AS GUIDELINES TO INDICATE WHERE VOTERS, POLL WATCHERS, 

CANDIDATES, ETC. MUST STAND OUTSIDE THE POLLS.  IT WAS DECIDED TO 

PURSUE HAVING THESE DUE TO A SUIT THAT WAS FILED FROM THE LAST 

ELECTION.  KAREN STATED THAT THE ELECTION BOARD COULD FURNISH THE 

SUPPLIES AND THAT EACH INSPECTOR WOULD BE ASKED TO PUT THE "CHUTE" 

IN PLACE.  THIS IS IN ACCORDANCE TO I.C.3-11-8-16. 

 

MRS. WEAVER ALSO COMPLIMENTED TED HAMILTON OF THE MAINTENANCE 

DEPARTMENT ON A FINE JOB, AND TOLD THE COMMISSIONERS THAT SHE 

REALLY APPRECIATED HAVING MR. HAMILTON ON THE DAY SHIFT TO ASSIST IN 

KEEPING THE COURT HOUSE LOOKING CLEAN AND NICE. 

 

WALT WOOD STATED THAT THE COMMISSIONERS HAD BEEN ASKED TO HOST A 

DISTRICT MEETING FOR THE COMMISSIONERS ASSOCIATION ON JUNE 11, 1998 

AND THAT HE WOULD CHECK WITH THE MESHINGOMESIA COUNTRY CLUB TO 

SEE IF IT COULD BE HELD THERE. 

 

THE MEETING WAS RECESSED AT 9:40 A.M. 


